OFFICIAL COORDINATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 10 May 2010
PROJECT- The Dalles
RESPONSE DATE- please respond as soon as possible.
Description of the problem- Battelle JSAT receivers at The Dalles units 8 and 9 pier noses anchoring at boat level could not be completed last week due to high winds. Unit 9 will be completed on 12 May. They will be shallow hydrophones which do not require dive work for installation. Additionally, a hydrophone at unit 22 is stuck on old USGS equipment leftover from previous research. The boat will also be used to assist in removal of that equipment for maintenance. This equipment maintenance needs to be addressed to assure complete data for Battelle’s performance testing.
Type of outage required- Sluiceway chaingate 5-3 needs to be closed by crane for approximately half day to allow safe boat access for unit 9 pipe installation. Sluiceway gates at unit 18 will be closed while working on unit 22 problems. Sluiceway gates at unit 1 and endgate will remain open during this operation.
Impact on facility operation- Sluiceway intake gate 5-3, 18-2 and 18-3 closures.
Length of time for repairs- 1300-1500 on 12 May for gates 18-2 and 18-3.  For gate 5-3, the structural crew will need to close the gate with a crane.  They will close it in the morning and re-open it as soon as the work is complete.  This may result in the gate being closed for about ½ a day.  Work at the gates will be sequential so as to reduce the impacts to the ITS operation.
Expected impacts on fish passage – Spillway will be operating at 40% river flow. Sluiceway passes ~10% spring juvenile dam passage during spillway operation. Highest sluiceway passage occurs through unit 1 gates. It is unknown whether fish that would use unit 5 and 18 gates will pass through turbines or sluicegates at unit 1.
Comments from agencies- 
NOAA Fisheries- I think this should be a coordination rather than a "notification".  This is a really poor time for a delay in this work.  Of particular concern is the current high passage of juvenile fish in the lower river and the potential for The Dalles Dam spill to be curtailed due to high TDG levels in the Bonneville forebay.  It looks like the wind may have bailed us out, but as of yesterday the Corps was intending to reduce spill at this project.  That would make the sluiceway more important than it already is.  Also, the reason we have all those gates open is to effectively pass juveniles.  It seems that closing 75% of the gates will have a negative effect on sluiceway passage.  Also, it seems a bit odd that Battelle is out there dinking around with hydrophones when the study is already underway.  Wouldn't this closure effect the study conditions??  How much of an impact is it to the study if these hydrophones aren't repaired?  Thanks,  Gary

TDA Fisheries- More info on why - The unit 22 work is due to hydrophone hanging up on old USGS equipment left from ~5yrs ago (didn't realize it was there). Unit 22 hydrophone needs to be pulled to correct a leakage problem.  The unit 9 work was attempted last week but could not be completed due to high winds. They are attempting to fill a data gap between units 7 and 10 with shallow hydrophones which could not be installed during preseason dives due to proximity of station service units between 8 and 9, which couldn't be turned off. Unit 8 has is in place and anchored last week.  Fenton, please provide info on the value of data lost if we don't do this work.

Agree -  the timing is not the best, but it could be worse...

Some more stats that you all probably already know; -PNNL '04 - operating unit 18 gates powerhouse gates with unit 1 gates pulls and additional 11% of spring run and 60% summer. Opposed to operating unit 1 gates alone. 

-USGS '05 - operating east gates at unit 18 did not notably improve SLPE or FPE (approx increase 3%). Hence opening gate 5-3 in place of 18-1 to get more benefit.

-PNNL '06 - large proportion of fish encounter dam at unit 1.

We would be closing half of the total gates open (6 gates to 3 gates) with amounts in reduction of ~4490cfs to ~3190cfs (per '03 hydraulic calcs).  I'm not advocating to do the work, just trying to provide more info for the decision. I've coordinated with the project for the work. Please let me know by 1200 tomorrow if we need to call it off.  BC

PNNL- As Bob mentioned, we had to pull up the hydrophones and apply a sealant because we found out after the fact (from the vendor) that there was a potential for leakage, which would damage the hydrophone.  The hydrophones on the pier of MU 22 is entangled with old USGS cables.  

From our data collection standpoint, it is important we fix the issue at MU 22 and get the hydrophone working again.  Because the hydrophones deployed on the far east pier of MU 22 are the last set of hydrophones covering the powerhouse, not fixing the problem would mean not being able to capture any tagged fish going into MU 22.  

I know this is bad timing to request a sluice entrance closure, especially at this time of the year when the sluiceway should be opened for juvenile passage.  So, I do appreciate the help from the region and respect any decisions made.  Fenton

NOAA Fisheries-  I would prefer that these two jobs be done sequentially rather than concurrently.  This is based on your explanation that the chaingates at 18 would only be closed for about 1 hour and that the work in the middle of the powerhouse would only require the gate at unit 5 be down for about 3 hours.  I suggest doing one job in the morning and one in the afternoon which would minimize the foot print of this work on sluiceway operation and effectiveness.  We are seeing an up tick in passage indices at John Day, with one of the highest passage days so far this season for chinook and sockeye yesterday.  Also, it looks like the wind is holding well enough to keep BON forebay gas levels down which means there shouldn't be any reduction in spill percentage at TDA in near future.  Thanks for working with us on this, Gary

Final results- PNNL completed the work on 12 May.

It took about 30 mins at MU 22.  The sluice gates were reopened immediately after.

It took about 45 mins at MU 9 and sluice 5-2 opened about an hour or so after. 
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